Stonebridge Owners Association Annual Meeting
7 pm, December 19, 2019
[bookmark: _GoBack]Lunar Bowl

Present (board): Phil Leslie, President; Jon Mitchell, Vice President; Hugh Rathbun, Chair of Architectural Committee; Viv Glenn-Hough, IT Committee
Absent (board): Heather Mata, Treasurer & Rachel Lopez, Secretary (both had prior commitments)
Phil advised the following were the amounts in each of our accounts as of 11-30-19:
· Country Club Bank: $13,492.16
· Community America checking: $1,426.24
· Certificate of deposit: $20,270.88
· Savings: $6,388.81
· TOTAL: $41,578.09

Bills paid for November were: Evergy $126.27, Blue Springs Water $12.61 (meter fee), postage and admin $291.67 for a total of $429.83

Phil reminded us that Homes Association of Kansas City is a non-profit organization who handles our dues collection, record keeping, etc, for approximately $3,000 a year. They also pay our bills for us.

Phil advised there are 15 homeowners who are currently delinquent on their dues. We have filed liens on three of those homeowners.

The budget for 2019 was projected at $21,429.96 this year. We did a considerable amount of work on the pond, including new poles, painting, adding three new benches and new HOA signs. Our projected income for 215 homeowners was $25,800 if all dues were paid. Income for dues, interest, etc, for 2019 totaled $28,341.77. The total amount spent as of 11-30-19 was $22,772.95 (a little over the budgeted amount).

Dues for 2019 were $120. There was quite a bit of discussion about the possibility of raising the dues by $5 for 2020 in order to continue to save for dredging the pond. This continues to be a main priority for the Board due to the shallowness of the pond, which causes many problems with algae, etc. We spend more money to take care of it annually as a result. Jon advised he checked with a neighboring HOA to get some information from them as to how they dredged their pond, so we can start preparing for that. We are looking at a time frame of possibly 2-5 years in accomplishing this. The motion was made to raise the dues for 2020 by $5 to $125, seconded, and was passed unanimously. Dues letters for 2020 will be sent out around 1-1-2020, and they will be due by 3-16-2020.


The 2020 budget will be posted on our website soon. It is projected to be $23,660. Projected income for 215 homes, if all homeowners pay their dues at $125, will be $26,875. Windy Stewart offered to move all our HOA supplies that are currently housed in our storage unit (which we pay $60 a month for) to her basement to save that cost. Phil and Jon are still discussing the possibility of building a small shed in the common area over the summer, so we can move those supplies at that time. Thanks Windy!

We held nominations for the new board for 2020:
President: Phil Leslie was nominated, moved, seconded and unanimously re-elected. 
Vice President: Jon Mitchell was nominated, moved, seconded and unanimously re-elected. 
Secretary: Viv Glenn-Hough was nominated, moved, seconded and unanimously elected.
Treasurer: Hugh Rathbun was nominated, moved, seconded and unanimously elected.

Marc Edwards and Windy Stewart were nominated, moved, seconded and unanimously elected to be added to the Architectural Committee (Hugh Rathbun is the Chair of that committee). 

The Board would like to gratefully extend its thanks to Heather Mata and Rachel Lopez for doing fantastic jobs at their board positions of Treasurer and Secretary, respectively, for the past several years. Their dedication and hard work are sincerely appreciated. Thank you both so much, and we look forward to continuing to work with you both on other HOA projects!

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, February 13th at 7 pm at Lunar Bowl.

Respectfully submitted on behalf of Rachel Lopez,

Viv

Viv Glenn-Hough
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